Betty-Ann Sherer

From: Lang, Christopher X (DEC) < Christopher.Lang@dec.ny.gov>

Sent:Thursday, June 27, 2019 4:01 PMTo:Betty-Ann Sherer; Agostino FuscoSubject:700-702 Taylors Lane - SEQR

Dear Ms. Sherer,

The Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC or Department) is in receipt of the Village of Mamaroneck's SEQR Lead Agency Coordination for the water line replacement for 700-702 Taylors Lane. The Department issued a permit (which was included with Lead Agency coordination materials) pursuant to Articles 15 & 25 of the ECL, and a CWA Section 401 Water Quality Certification for this project on March 12, 2019. As part of our processing of the application which led to this permit, the Department completed SEQR through an uncoordinated review of this Unlisted action via a Negative Declaration, and made our final decision on the action through means of the permit. Therefore, DEC currently has no discretionary decision to make on this action and would not be an involved agency under SEQR for this coordinated review. We do not have any additional comments on this proposal at this time. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Chris Lang

Environmental Analyst 1, Division of Environmental Permits

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
21 South Putt Corners Rd, New Paltz, NY 12561
845-256-3096 (p)
christopher.lang@dec.ny.gov

www.dec.ny.gov